Minutes of the MVCC Professional Association
10/13/10

Approved November 8, 2010
Present: President Doughtie, Norma Chrisman, Marie Czarnecki, Mike Donaruma, Pam Fess, Paul Halko, David Katz, Dawson McDermott, Ellis Gage Searles, Carla Zupancic; also: Jim Henck, NYSUT Labor Relations Specialist.
President’s report:

1. President Doughtie (and/or delegate as indicated below) represented the PA at the following meetings:

a) Meetings with the President (9/28/10 and 10/5/10)
b) Board of Trustees (6/14/10, 7/19 - E. Searles, 8/16/10, 9/10/10)
c) Think Tank (9/17/10)
d) Senate (9/7/10, 10/5/10)
e) Meeting with VPLAA Eannace (9/28/10)

f) Endorsements Conference (with David Katz 8/9-10/10)

g) New Employee Orientation (with Paul Halko, 8/12/10)

h) NYSUT Regional Presidents’ Council (8/13/10, 9/9/10)
i) Labor Council/United Way Kickoff (9/23/10)
j) CNY Labor Council Gompers’ Award Dinner (9/10/10)
k) Meeting with NYSUT’s Frank Ciarlo (with Paul Halko and Ellis Searles, 9/13/10)

l) NYSUT Fall Leadership Conference (with Marie Czarnecki, Paul Halko, Justin Rahn, Leslie Kubica, David Katz, and Jed Kimball 10/1-3/10)
m) NYSUT Higher Ed Council (10/8-9/10)
2.  Correspondence:

a)  Thank-you from Oneida County Republican Legislators Election Committee
b) Thank-you from Michelle Adey Open

c) Thea Bowman newsletter

d) Pinewood Derby Invitation (10/2/10)
e) Sympathy note regarding Sam Drogo from Mary Carmel Wolf
f) Bill McGowan/Toys for Tots—request for NYSUT involvement; this will be passed on to Carla Zupancic and the Community Outreach Committee
g) Request from NYSUT’s Legislative Dept.
h) Thank-you from CNY Labor Council for ad in recognition booklet
New business:

1.  Negotiations - Chair Ellis Searles 
Searles presented a detailed summary of the Memorandum of Agreement for the 2010 -2013 contract reached by the parties on 10/8/10.

Motion to approve the 2010-2013 Bargaining Agreement and present it to the 
membership for ratification:
1st David Katz

2nd Paul Halko

Carried unanimously.
The summary of the new agreement will be presented at a General Membership meeting on Oct. 20, 2010 at 4:30 pm in IT220, followed by a ratification vote within 14 days. 
2. New Member Team


At the Fall Leadership Conference in Saratoga, 10/1-3/10, David Katz, Jed Kimball, Leslie Kubica, and Justin Rahn, worked with Frank Ciarlo, from NYSUT, in planning for the New Member team. The E-board agreed to establish the New Member Team as an Ad Hoc committee. President Doughtie recommended Jed Kimball be appointed as chair.
Motion to appoint Jed Kimball as Chair of the New Member Team:

1st Ellis Searles
2nd Mike Donaruma
Carried unanimously.
      President Doughtie will ask Kimball to report at the next E-board meeting.

3. Grievance Committee – Chair Dawson McDermott
As of today’s date, there are currently 13 grievances filed at Step 1; one at Step 2; and four waiting for response. This is more grievance activity than has been seen in many years. McDermott is training committee members to take on more work and responsibility. We will also need to add a member to the open seat on the committee.


Motion to appoint Jennifer Krohn to the Grievance Committee:
1st  Marie Czarnecki
2nd Ellis Searles 
Carried unanimously.
4. Plaque for Sam Drogo A & P Lab

Motion that if the Anatomy and Physiology Lab is named for Sam Drogo, the PA will 
expend $500 toward purchase of a brass plaque and to ask the membership to 
increase the amount with individual donations to cover the full cost:

1st  Mike Donaruma
2nd Paul Halko 
Carried unanimously.
5. Workplace violence policy/procedures
The E-Board discussed the College’s concerns.
Treasurer’s report – Treasurer Mike Donaruma

There are approximately thirteen new hires who have not yet signed up.
Committee reports:

Benefits Fund - Chair Paul Halko
· There is currently a Fund Balance of $150, 000. The Fund is solvent, and costs of benefits and Fund operations can be covered. 

· Nov. 18 is another “Will Day”; a lawyer from will be available on campus for will signing, and other legal document witnessing. The service is free to PA members.
Member Services – 1st VP and Chair Paul Halko
· The Annual PA Luncheon is planned for January 14, 2011, from 11:30-1:30.  Halko wished to announce this early to avoid any conflict with staff development workshops.
· The Annual PA Holiday Party is planned For Dec. 10, at 5:30 pm at Daniele’s on Seneca Turnpike. There are plans for a DJ. The Community Outreach committee will plan a coordinating event. 

· New members who do not have PA t-shirts may obtain a free shirt by filling out the member survey on the website. PA members who wish to get additional shirts or a sweatshirt may purchase them through Paul Halko. The shirts are union made.
Political Outreach – Chair David Katz
· The Chair will recruit PA members to staff pre-election phone banks at the NYSUT regional office in New Hartford for one evening between Oct. 25th and Nov. 1st.  Training and supper will be provided by NYSUT.
· Katz has been regularly attending the County Board of Legislators meetings as a PA representative.


Approval of minutes



Motion to approve the minutes of June 15, 2010, and the record of additional cyber-


activity 
between June 15 and October 13, 2010:



1st Ellis Searles



2nd Paul Halko



Carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, 

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary

